MVCC PA Executive Board Meeting

March 10, 2005

APPROVED 3/31/05
Present: Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Alison Doughtie, Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, Dawson McDermott, Bill Perrotti, Ellis Searles, Mike Sewall, Luther Riedel.

1. 

Motion to approve 2/3/05 minutes:


Alison Doughtie/Dawson McDermott



Carried unanimously.

2. President’s report


a) Gender equity study


Members of AMVA approached the PA about conducting a Gender Equity study 
on salaries offered at the time of hiring. A PA member also approached the PA 
president at the same time regarding the same issue.  A joint committee of the 
unions has been formed: Celia Domser and Sandra Engel will represent AMVA 
while Beverly 
Quist and Cyndi Snyder will represent the PA.


b) Foundation administrative fee

A letter from Pres. Schafer announced that the Foundation will apply a 1% 
annual administrative fee to all accounts handled by the Foundation. This includes


the PA Scholarship Fund and other agencies that fund scholarships. The E-Board 
discussed whether or not to withdraw the funds from the Foundation and 
administer the scholarship itself. It was decided to remain with the 
Foundation. 
However, Pres. Searles was directed to write to Pres. Schafer with a cc to Board 
Chair David Mathis to protest the fee and express our concern that charging 
scholarship donors a fee was a poor marketing move on the part of the 
College. 




c) NYS Assembly Ways and Means Budget Testimony (3/10)


Pres. Searles provided testimony earlier today on the need for funding for 
community colleges. 
Her testimony will be published in PAnorama.

d) Fund raiser for County Legislator Rick Allen (3/10)

Pres. Searles, Mike Sewall, Mike Donaruma and Dan Ianno will attend.


e) UUP pre-higher Ed lobby day dinner (2/28) and RA invitations


Mike Sewall, Ellis Searles, Lori Philips, Dan Ianno, and Steve Getchell formed 
the contingent. They were invited to join UUP representatives at a pre-lobby 
dinner. PA representatives were also invited to several lobby-related receptions at 
the upcoming NYSUT Representative Assembly.


f) Fundraiser/Mardi Gras party for County Executive Joe Griffo (2/8)


Mike Donaruma, Mike Sewall, and Ellis Searles attended.


g) SUNY Community College Day (2/15)


Mike Sewall and Ellis Searles attended along with MVCC BOT member Mary-
Carmel Wolf, MVCC’s VP’s Larson and Feola, Eileen Dailey, Marianne 
Buttenschon, Delores Caruso, and a student representative.



Correspondence:

· Lou Stollar, past president of ED 39, retirement party notice (5/7)

3. Treasurer’s report (Mike Donaruma)

· The Treasurer distributed a copy of monthly expenditures (attached).
· The Treasurer will prepare a draft budget proposal for 2005-06 for the 3/31 budget workshop. Any board members recommending a change in their 
budget lines should get information to Mike beforehand.

· The audit report should also be ready for this meeting. 

4. Committee reports


Research and Records (Chair Colleen Kehoe-Robinson)
· The committee is researching contract language of other colleges and 
gathering data in support of the negotiating team.


Community Outreach (Searles reporting for Chair Steve Getchell)

· The PA is an official sponsor of the Ted Moore None-for-the-Road Run 

with a contribution of $500.
· An e-mail notice asks PA members to participate in the Thea Bowman 
Bowlathon on 3/21. Community Outreach will sponsor the entrance fees for 
participants. 


Grievance (Chair Dawson McDermott)

· A bargaining unit member has acted as a Department head by writing 
evaluations. The PA is working with the College for a resolution.

· At Step 1: A bargaining unit member has been required to work at both January and May graduations.

· The PA is requesting a job description whenever any new bargaining unit 
position is created by the College.


Internal Communications (2nd VP/Chair Alison Doughtie)
· PAnorama is again a NYSUT award winner 

www.mvccpa.org
· Norma Chrisman has updated the pictures and captions.

· Colleen Kehoe-Robinson has added a link from the library under Faculty-Staff 
Resources.

· The fee was paid for the incription services for the Benefits Fund electronic 
transfer of information.


Member Services (1st VP/Chair Luther Riedel)

· The Chair is trying to contact all new hirees. The Chair now receives the Board of Trustees packet with the most timely list of new hirees.

· Plans are underway for the Spring End-of-Semester Social

Negotiations (Searles reporting for Sam Drogo)

· The College and the PA have reached agreement on the distribution of the $150, 000. The numbers are currently being checked for accuracy. When this is completed, Pres. Searles will notify the membership.
· The new negotiating team met on 2/25 to review progress on individual 
assignments for the new proposal. Further assignments were made. A work session to review a draft of the proposal is scheduled for the evening of 3/15.

· Language is being finalized on “off-contract” courses.

Political Action (Chair Mike Sewall)


In addition to items in the president’s report:
· At a lobbying session in Albany, Senator Dave Valesky expressed interest in 
visiting the campus. The PA extended an invitation.
· Mike Sewall will participate in the Committee of 100 lobby day in Albany. 
5. Old Business



BRACC Fundraiser –Joe Bonamassa Concert


Bill Perrotti reported that Labor locals were the main supporters of this effort to 
preserve Griffiss AFB. 


MVCC Board of Trustees dinner (Tentative date 4/18, Rome)


Board of Trustees Chair David Mathis was very receptive to the PA’s 
invitation. E- Board members should let Pres. Searles know if they are able to 
attend. If the E-Board is available, she will confirm the date.

6. New Business


RA NYSUT Journalism Awards dinner (4/7)




Motion to expend up to $200 for PAnorama editor Alison 




Doughtie to attend:




Mike Donaruma/ Marie Czarnecki



Carried unanimously.


NYSUT Professional Issues Forum on Health Care (5/15)



Motion to cover $50 registration fee plus meals and mileage to 



send Lori Philips to represent the PA:




Marie Czarnecki/ Dawson McDermott



Carried unanimously.

Adjournment by general consensus.
Respectfully submitted, Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
